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MEMORANDUM 

DATE:  

TO:  

THROUGH: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

April 17, 2025 

Renewable Energy Tax Abatement (RETA) Project Managers 

Dwayne McClinton, Director 

Rachelle Bokhove-Doubinkine, Energy Program Manager 

Annual Reporting of Actual Renewable Energy Production 

The Nevada Governor’s Office of Energy (GOE) has issued a new requirement for all RETA 
project sites and facilities. Effective immediately, all RETA Project Managers are required to 
submit an annual report of actual renewable energy production generated in their respective project 
locations. 
This report must reflect the total renewable energy generated during the preceding calendar year 
(January 1st – December 31st). 

Reporting Requirements: 
• Project Name
• Total Name plate capacity in MW
• Total production in MWh for calendar year (if the site is still under contraction and not yet

operational, please clearly indicate this in your submission)

Reports must be submitted to info@energy.nv.gov by January 15th of each year, beginning January 
15, 2026, for the 2025 calendar year. This new reporting requirement supports GOE’s efforts to 
monitor renewable energy production statewide and assess the ongoing impact of RETA-supported 
projects.  

Please ensure your report is accurate and submitted on time. If you have any questions or require 
assistance, contact info@energy.nv.gov  or (775) 687-7189. 

Thank you for your attention to this new requirement and for your continued support of Nevada’s 
energy goals.  
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